CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9050
FAX: (907) 373-0788

COUNCIL MEMORANDUM NO. 92-98

To: Council
From: Deputy Administrator
Date: September 2, 1992

Subject: Water Service for Alano Club

Last year Council authorized payment of the Alano Club water bill from Council
Contingency. The usual monthly bill is in the range of $25.00 per month.

The attached letter from the Alano Club again requests Council to provide water
service. If Council approves the request, we recommend that the payment be made
from Council Contingency through June, 1993 and include authorization for the past
due water bills for July and August. éfg Mo On H)
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City of Wasilla Utilities
290 E. Herning avenue
Wasilla, Alaska 99687

September 1, 1992

Honorable mayor Stein & Esteemed Council Members

As you may remember I approached the city council last year on
behalf of the Mat-Su Alano Club, concerning free water and sewer
for our building and you responded in a very positive manner.
Shortly after that, in fact it was Oct. 1, 1991, we purchased
our own building on the corner of Fishhook and Snochomish Avenue,
where we use only city water so far.

As you are all aware the unemployment in the valley is very high

We are just managing to scrape by with our payment, insurance, taxes
and other utilities. If you as council members and guiding members =
of our community could possibly donate at least another year of water
service to our building it would help us keep our doors open. In

so doing we will provide a safe house which is clean and sober to

help our members learn to live in recovery in the community.

We are a non-profit corporation and our sole purpose is to furnish
rooms for meetings of people in recovery. It may be A.A., N.A., O.A.
etc. but it is for people in 12 step recovery of all kinds. At pre-
sent we are hosting about 30 meetings a week.

Thank-you very much for your time and consideration.

Respectfully,

Marvin E. Goble
Treasurer Mat-Su Alano Club




